Hiawatha Park & Recreation Commission

Regular Meeting

January 13, 2009
Chairperson Bill Hornett called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. in the Hiawatha Council Chambers  Present: Joe Helle, Deb Theis, Larry Eveland, and Bill Hornett  Absent: Rick Nash Guests: Rick Wolfe, Park Maintenance Employee
Motion by Deb Theis, second by Larry Eveland, to approve the agenda.  Motion carried.
Motion by Larry Eveland, second by Deb Theis, to approve December 9, 2008, minutes.  Motion carried.

Introduction of new Park Maintenance Employee - Rick Wolfe
We received 83 applications to fill the Park Maintenance position. Applications were reviewed by Tom Theis, Kim Downs, Rod Jasa, Carl Ransford and Angie Cole. We had many qualified candidates which led us to interviewing 6 initially. Tom Theis, Rod Jasa, Carl Ransford and Angie Cole did the interviewing. After the first 6 interviews we did two second interviews. The interviewing panel agreed that Rick Wolfe was our best choice for the Park Maintenance position. Rick has the maintenance skills for pavilion and restroom repairs, as well as, landscaping knowledge. Rick also has great communication skills. The hours of this position will be 7:00 am – 3:30 pm.  This position will start at $14.70 in a class A-5-6 grade and benefits will be offered.  This position will have a six month probationary period. Rick commented that he has retired from UPS and saw this job as an opportunity to work outside doing the things he enjoys such as landscaping. 
Discussion and possible approval of Community Center Yearly Use agreement – Cedar Rapids Region Antique Model A Club

A yearly use agreement has been received from Cedar Rapids Region Antique Model A Club. The community center schedule is open for this request.  
Motion by Larry Eveland, second by Joe Helle, to approve the Hawk A Region Model A Club Community Center Yearly Use Agreement. Motion carried.

Park and Recreation Annual Report
Angie Cole, Park and Recreation Director provided a report that showed 2008 accomplishments:
•
Held the ribbon cutting for Fay M. Clark Memorial Park with completed pavilion, restrooms, trail, parking lot and disc golf course

•
Saw a significant increase in the attendance of programming in the community center during including senior meals, bingo, Thursday dances and new programs

•
Offered new youth programs including a dance clinic and tennis lessons

•
Memorial Day Bike Rodeo and Parade was offered to teach children about bike safety

•
Smart Discipline program was held for parents with over 100 in attendance

New programs planned for 2009:

•
Youths in Parks similar to the Playground program but for children entering 6th – 8th grades

•
Playing For Keeps – a fundraising event for Tot-lot, Playground and Youths in Parks

•
Volleyball League

•
Babysitting Class – given by the Red Cross

•
Placekick, Punt, Throw state competitions partnered with Marion Park and Recreation

•
Volunteer Social Appreciation – for commission, board, coaches, and other city volunteers

•
Special Needs events including an evening Dance and Movie

•
Disc Golf Tournament in Fay M. Clark Memorial Park
Director Cole also showed a chart that shows a steady increase in the number of programs that the Parks and Recreation Department continues to provide. The Community Center was closed for nearly 4 months last year due to the move into the new building. Rentals are picking up for next year and the number of attendants to programs and meals is growing rapidly. This year for Thanksgiving Dinner we had 107 in attendance. 

The increase in attendance in our parks has been high. The average number of rentals for the pavilions at Guthridge and Tucker Parks are an estimated 67 rentals per pavilion, per year. We also are beginning to see rentals for our new pavilion at Fay M. Clark Memorial Park. This number does not include the number of school bus loads of children that come to our parks to play on our splash pads and playground equipment. With all this comes an increase in the maintenance and clean-up of our parks. Cole reported that the Large Group Pavilion Rental form was approved by City Council and will be implemented this month. 

Park and Recreation 5- year Plan
The Park and Recreation Commission reviewed the 5 Year Plan for the department. The Commission suggested checking the basketball courts in the spring to see if overlaying the courts is needed; possibly adding water, and electric at the orange, Kainz Drive pavilion to install restrooms and lighting; and coming up with a new idea for Fay M. Clark Memorial Park such as a second pavilion, splash pad or stage. Director Cole said she would check into these suggestions including new ideas for Fay M. Clark Memorial Park at the IPRA Spring Conference.
Kids Movie Nights

January’s Kids Movie Night will feature Kung Fu Panda. Larry Eveland and Bill Hornett will be able to volunteer that night, Joe Helle will come at the end to help clean up. Director Cole said she adjusted the sound so it can be turned up louder at the event. 
Reports
2009 Activity Brochure has been printed and should be sent out to the printers this week.

The 3rd annual Holiday Parade took place on December 12, 2008 at 6:00.  There were 15 total entries in the parade.  The winners were:

•
Best Walking: Animal Rescue

•
Best Decorated Vehicle: Rightway Enterprises

•
Best Decorated Float: Pecks Flower and Garden Shop

•
Best Fire Apparatus: Cedar Rapids Fire

Over 300 guest enjoyed cookies and cocoa at the Fire Station.  Kids of all ages got their last chance to tell Santa their wishes for Christmas morning.  Joe Helle suggested having more coffee and cocoa since we have ran out every year.

Motion by Joe Helle, second by Bill Hornett, to adjourn at 6:40 p.m.   Motion carried.








Bill Hornett, Chairperson

ATTEST:  Angela A. Cole, Park and Recreation Director
